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The Howard County Public School System

10910 Route 108, Ellicott City, MD  21042  ◊  (410) 313-7476
April 5, 2010

To Whom It May Concern:

I am writing this as a reference letter on behalf of Mr. Ryan Schaaf. 

I first met Mr. Schaaf when he began his career as a classroom teacher. In the past three years, I have gotten the opportunity to know Mr. Schaaf as he stepped in the position of Technology Teacher.  The position was brand new in Howard County and Mr. Schaaf eagerly “hit the ground sprinting!” Ryan uses his knowledge and expertise in technology to engage his students in authentic cross-curricular projects. He regularly collaborates with classroom teachers on a daily basis, ensuring that the technology is seamlessly infused into each student’s learning. His lessons are both innovative and challenging.  In my opinion, he is a model teacher for the Digital Age. 
Mr. Schaaf has displayed exemplary leadership as he has helped guide the staff at Clarksville Elementary School as well as other teachers throughout our school system to increase their strategic technology use. One of the responsibilities of his position is to provide professional development to his staff.  He seeks input from the staff In regard to their needs are then plans the perfect experience.  Not only does he develop forward-thinking ideas for using technology, he also follows these ideas to fruition. Mr. Schaaf knows how to motivate and engage adult learners to strive for excellence and bring technology into their classrooms for student use.
Mr. Schaaf is a highly dedicated professional and strives for excellence. During the past three summers, Ryan has worked with a team of teachers to develop curriculum and assessment items for the HCPSS technology curriculum. He was extremely thorough in exploring innovative ways to use technology to improve and enhance the curriculum.  He took the lead on developing an assessment tool for technology teachers to use to collect student data.
Mr. Schaaf is an active member in various professional organizations at the national and state levels. He is extremely knowledgeable of the current trends in technology. He has presented at local and state technology conferences for the past few years. Mr. Schaaf is an adjunct instructor at Johns Hopkins University in the Educational Technology Program. He is also an online professional development facilitator for Thinkport.

I enthusiastically recommend Mr. Ryan Schaaf for a position at your institution.  I believe that he is a strong leader and has the qualifications necessary to lead future educators as they continue to build the knowledge and dispositions necessary for success in the 21st century. 

Sincerely,
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Julie W. Wray

Instructional Facilitator

Office of Media and Educational Technology
